
 
 
IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

Aug. 15, 2019 

Contact: Priscilla Petersen, (620) 902-6433; priscilla.petersen@ks.gov 
 

Rail crossing at LeRoy closed Aug. 20 
 

The Union Pacific (UP) Railroad will make repairs to its crossing on K-58 at LeRoy on 
Tuesday, Aug. 20, weather permitting. K-58 will be closed to all traffic at the crossing. 
Local traffic should follow the signed detour using Reaper Road, Fifth Road and F Street. 
Large trucks should use another route. 
 
Persons with questions may contact Kansas Department of Transportation Area 
Superintendent Derrick Shannon at the Iola office, (620) 365-2161, or Priscilla Petersen, 
(620) 902-6433. 
 

############ 

For information about obtaining an alternative format, contact the KDOT Office of Public Affairs, 
700 SW Harrison St., 2nd Floor West, Topeka, KS 66603-3754 or phone 785-296-3585 Voice/Hearing Impaired – 711. 

 

Click below to connect to KDOT’s Social Networks: 
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